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Overview: 
MDHA had 66 players at the U13 House level this year. Of those 66 players, 4 were registered as goalies. 
We had one late registration of another goalie who joined MDHA in December 2024. 
 
These players each received one hour of rust off ice before being evaluated in two skills sessions and 
two scrimmages. 
 
From there we established one A team, 3 B teams and one C team for a total of 5 teams comprised of 
12-14 players each, including at least one goalie.  
 
Season: 
Overall, the U13 teams represented well and were a strong cohort this year. All 5 teams finished in top 
three position overall, with U13A, U13B3 and U13C finishing in first place.  
 
Additionally, teams represented well in tournament with 4 championship gold medals and 2 silver 
medals coming home to Metcalfe. 
 
Playoffs: 
The playoff season had some unexpected upsets, largely due to a very strong Russell team, resulting in 
only 2 teams playing in the GHA finals. Both U13B3 and U13C1 came up against Russell teams and came 
home with a second place finish they should be very proud of. 
 
Ultimately, the goal of any hockey season is for as many players to enjoy themselves so that they return 
year over year. We sincerely hope to see each and every face back on the ice next season, whether it’s 
for their second year of U13 or their first year of U15. 
 
Go Jets Go! 
 
Thank you to all for a wonderful year and have a great summer. 
 
Stacey Heins & Todd Lockett 
U13 Co-Convenors 
 


